Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

June 1997, Vol. 5 No. 5



Golf scramble is open to Knights and guests

"Come one, come all, whether or not you're a golfer," is the "order of the day" Aug. 17 (Sunday) for the year-end scramble for the Seton Council Golf League at Valley View Gulf Club.

Golf competition will begin at 11 a.m. Non-golfers, including guests of Knights, are welcome at the cookout that will follow play. To register as a golfer or to attend the cookout (with or without a guest), call J.B. Boblett (614-833-5102). Food choices (beverages will furnished) are New York strip steak or ribeye steak, 12 or 10 ounce. Meals include potato, veggies, salad and rolls. Per person cost is:

Golf (cart) & cookout,12 oz. — \$41.85; 10 oz. — \$38.68. Cookout only, 12 oz. — \$15.35; 10 oz. — \$12.18.

Tagliareni is Dist. Deputy

Immediate Past Grand Knight Charlie Tagliareni has accepted the position of District Deputy, replacing Carl Carius. Seton is among councils Tagliareni serves.

Tagliareni has presented a detailed annual report to the council. He subsequently noted, in passing out "kudos" in that report, the omission of Columbus Clippers Day Chairman John Mayo. He added the following:

"I appreciate the wonderful job you did in organizing, calling, cajoling and being—such a sport in doing a terrific job. We brought nearly 50 people to the game on the bus, and several other families drove to the stadium, making it the best ever Clippers Day."

Ending his Grand Knight tenure, Tagliareni wrote:

"It is with mixed emotions that I write you this last time as your Grand Knight. I am grateful for the two years you have given me. Your support and enthusiasm for the work we did together has been a constant source of pride and joy.

"Congratulations to all the newly elected officers, especially to incoming Grand Knight George Williams. I know he will do the council proud as he continues in the tradition begun by our first Grand Knight Jim Michnowicz.

"Thank you, and God bless you all."

Knights' action line

Be there — Annual installation of new officers is scheduled at 9 a.m. July 12 at the monthly First Saturday Mass. Benediction is set for 8 p.m July 11 with night-long adoration to follow.

Well done, Bob — Bob Snider has installed a muchneed ceiling, fan in the council meeting room.

It's new - A dart board is available for social nights.

Grand Knight Williams sees activity-filled year

(The following message is from newly elected Grand Knight George Williams.)

I am grateful for the honor recently granted me to lead Council 11187 for the coming year beginning July 1. I feel that the jobs of financial secretary and program chairman are of key importance. I am pleased that, respectively, Fred Barwick and Fran Vendetta have accepted these positions.

Thank you, outgoing Grand Knight Charlie Tagliareni for

leaving this council in excellent shape.

I am pleased to report that a \$15,000 expense budget is ready to submit. Included is \$6,000 for parish improvements and \$2,000 for robes and ceremonials.

A few areas needing the council's attention include:

 First Friday benediction, all-night adoration and First Saturday Mass. We hope to improve participation by birthday month. So, if your birthday is in July, try to sign for adoration.

 Fish dinners in Lent. We need multiple chairmen Brother Bernie Holland has agreed to chair one Friday. Call Fran Vendetta if you are available Friday afternoons in Lent.

Free throw contest for teens. A project chair is needed.
Finally, goodbye and farewell to Brother Bob Swiderski and his family. You have served the council long and well.

Officer changes noted

The entire proposed slate of officers for the 1997-98 fiscal year was elected at the June 9 business meeting. However, Bob Swiderski, who was elected treasurer, has accepted a business position offer in Chicago and was forced to resign.

As a result, Joe Rossi has resigned as recorder and will be a candidate for treasurer. Tim Bowie will run for recorder, and elections are set at the July 14 business meeting.

Officers listed will be sworn in July 12 at the First Saturday Mass. (Note, the Mass was advanced to July 12 because of the July 4 holiday weekend.)

Grand Knight - George Williams

Deputy Grand Knight — Charlie Giametta

Chancellor - Bob Wolf

Treasurer — TBE (to be elected)

Recorder - TBE

Advocate - Bud Joos

Warden - Bob MacDonald

Inside guard — Dan Bauer

Outside guard - Steve Walter

One year trustee - Larry Balanti

Two year trustee - Harold Egler

Three year trustee — Charlie Tagliareni.